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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

The School Athletics carnival for years 3-6 was held on Monday 
on both the school oval and the sports reserve adjacent to 
Kurunjang Secondary College. The students donned their 
house colours (aided by the corresponding face paint colour 
from Mrs Havran) and participated in the various metre races, 
shotput, hurdles, and vortex. The preparation for this day 
amounts to days of work including the groupings of the students, 
line marking, transporting of the hurdles and other equipment, 
and the setting up early on the day for all events. A very big 
thank you to Helen Craig and Skye Cook for this preparation and 
their coordination of the teaching and Education Support staff at 
each event and in the recording of results and distribution of 
ribbons. Well done to all the students for their efforts and 
personal achievements on the day. 
 

On Tuesday our Foundation students celebrated their long 
awaited (and daily counted) 100 days of schooling. Parents, can 
you believe how far your child has grown in learning and 
independence in the first half year of their schooling? The 
creativity of collecting and counting 100 items from home 
including 100 straws, 100 sherbets, 100 paper clips to name a 
few! Counting at school also included decorating of the 
classrooms with paper chains grouped in tens to 100 and the 
threading of 100 fruit loops also divided into groups of tens. The 
party lunch was held in the Personal Learning Studio (next to 
the gym) and was a lovely array of food provided by parents.  
Thank you to all the parents and to the staff and the children for 
making it such a special day. 
 

The new relocatable double classroom which we received at the 
end of Term 2 is intended for the projected increase in 
population in 2018; however wishing to utilize the space for the 
remainder of 2017 resulted in 5/6 Steele moving in last Friday 
afternoon, allowing them more space to spread and more space 
for 5/6 Eudey in a double classroom in the Learning Hub.  
Currently we have 566 students and a projected enrolment of 
609 for 2018. This projection and other school census data is 
commencing this Friday (4th August) and is used by DET to 
calculate the indicative budget for 2018 on which planning for 
the year can begin, although not confirmed until term 1 next 
year.  
 

Changes to the enrolment numbers will impact on staffing. 
Recruitment and transfer of staff occurs in all schools throughout 
the year but can be greater in the second semester when the 
projected enrolments are known and indicative budgeting is 
planned.  
 

The recruitment process is currently occurring at KPS for a 
general classroom teacher in Foundation to replace Mrs Nicole 
Mill who unexpectedly and unfortunately has had to take 
personal leave for the remainder of the school year for caring for 
her family. Mr Edison Potts is replacing Nicole in the interim until 
an appointment is made.  
 

Assistant Principal for years 3-6, Mrs Barbara Wellard, will be 
retiring from the Department of Education and Training at the 
end of the year and taking Long Service leave in Term 4. 
Celebrations of Barb’s 36 year career in education (25 of which 
have been spent at Kurunjang Primary school) will be scheduled 
during term 4 and for which further information will be forwarded 
next term.  

 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 

An Assistant Principal position for Years Foundation-2 is also 
currently advertised from an acting role to a substantive role due 
to the predicted continued increase in student population 
beyond 2017. It is projected that the school will have reached 
approximately 800 students before 2021. Future plans for the 
allocation of additional relocatable buildings has commenced. 
 

You may also remember that we received a million dollars in 
capital works funding for the improvement of the school facilities 
and infrastructure. I am pleased to announce that the first stage 
of the asset management plan has been approved by the 
Department of Education and the first meeting for stage 2 
planning is occurring on Thursday morning. Exciting times 
ahead! 
 

The state wide Department of Education Parent Opinion Survey 
which I mentioned recently is about to commence. You may be 
one of the electronically randomly selected parents/guardians 
who will receive a private letter in the post either tomorrow or 
Monday (7th August), containing a survey link which will enable 
access to the survey from Monday. Please note the link will not 
be activated before Monday but will remain open until Sunday 
27th August. The survey link must be protected at all times and 
not shared or published in any form. We thank in advance all the 
parents who will complete the survey with their opinion on key 
elements for school improvement. 
 

We wish to thank one of our 2 highly valued cleaners, Bri Cooper 
who will be finishing work tomorrow and commencing maternity 
leave in preparation for the birth of her second child. We wish 
Bri and partner Mitchell all the very best for the new addition to 
their family. 
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FORWARD PLANNING 
 

Friday 4th August 

¶ Year 1/2 Cultural Food Day 
Thursday 10th August 

¶ Year 1/2 Cultural Dress Day 
Monday 14th August 

¶ Year 3/4 Camp ~ Final Instalment due 
Wednesday 16th August 

¶ Student Learning Interviews ~ 3.30pm-7.00pm 
Thursday 17th August 

¶ Student Learning Interviews ~ 3.30pm-5.00pm 
Monday 28th August – Wednesday 30th August 

¶ Year 3/4 Lady Northcote Camp 
Tuesday 19th September 

¶ Earn and Learn program finishes 

 

 

 



STUDENT OF THE WEEK 

AWARDS 
 

 

Student of the week awards are made each 
week and announced in the newsletter on a 
Thursday. The awards are presented to the 

students at assembly on Friday at 2.30pm 

in the Gym.  Parents are most welcome to attend. 
 

3/4 D’Elia ~ Ann-Marie Taleski 
3/4 D’Elia ~ Jack Thompson 
5/6 Steele ~ Diego Gomez 

5/6 Steele ~ Jamal Henwood 
5/6 Eudey ~ Samantha Lord 

5/6 Hickey ~ Mia Swift 
5/6 Hickey ~ Soula Constantinou 

5/6 McGettigan ~ Kya Diprose 
5/6 McGetigan ~ Jordyn Goodwin 

 

 

          CANTEEN 
 

3 Party Pies 
Packet JJ’s 

         Flavoured Milk 
 

       $5.00 

 

PFA NEWS 
 

If you would like to assist the PFA in any way 
please leave your details at the office or contact 
Elizabeth Bajada on 0404 525 975 or 

lizbajada@hotmail.com. 
 

ENTERTAINMENT BOOK 
 

Kurunjang Primary School is pleased to be selling the 17|18 
Entertainment™ Memberships as a fundraiser in 2017 – the 
Memberships are now available to order! 
 You can choose between the traditional Entertainment™ Book 
or you can purchase the Digital Membership, which puts the 
value of the Entertainment™ Book into your iPhone or Android 
smartphone, all for just $70!  
The Entertainment™ Memberships contain over 800 valuable 
up to 50% off and 2-for-1 offers for many of the best restaurants, 
attractions, hotels and retailers in Melbourne.  
You can order online via the link www.entbook.com.au/19065d6 
or contact Liz Bajada on 0404 525 975, lizbajada@hotmail.com  
 

The PFA is a great way to be involved in your school 
community as well as make some new friends 

 

 

WEDNESDAY’S MULTICULTURAL 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS 
 

Children 0-5 years are offered the opportunity to join Playgroup 
with VICSEG.   

 

PLAYGROUP AT KPS ~ FRIDAY’S 9-11AM 
 

Children from 0-5yrs. Come along and meet new people while 
your child learns through play experiences. 

 

Friday 11th August ~ 
Garden & Colour -  Purple 

 
 

New members welcome however, you must phone to register.  
For further information on any of our playgroups, please contact 
Kathleen McInnes on 9743 0633. 

 

OSHCLUB NEWS 
 

OSHClub Kurunjang BSC: 6:50am-8:50am & ASC: 3:10pm-
6:30pm each day during the school term.  We are operating in 
Room MB(E)3, the room next to the playroom.  
 

Our program provides a healthy breakfast and afternoon tea 
each day. Permanent and occasional vacancies are available 
for Before School & After School Care. 
 

Please feel free to come in and see our program and the fun 
activities our staff provide! 
  

Program Phone: 0400 028 149  
Coordinator:  Brittany 
Assistant: Danielle 

 

All families must be enrolled to attend the program. Please 
create an account online at www.oshclub.com.au.  All bookings 
and cancellations can also be managed via your online account. 
For on the day bookings please contact the Coordinator direct 
at the program. 

 

 

100 DAYS OF 

LEARNING 
 

On Tuesday, the 1st of August, 
the Foundation students 
celebrated 100 days of school. 
 

We began the day by counting 
collections of 100.  There were 
collections of balloons, straws, 

stickers, beads, shells, lollies 
and even fruit loops!  A party 
was held in the Personal 
Learning Studio and 
everyone had a turn at hitting 
the piñata.  Students made 
their own party hats, paper 
chains and received a 
certificate to recognise their 
success.  Congratulations to 
all the Foundation students. 

 

 

FOUNDATION 

ENROLMENTS 

2018 ARE NOW OPEN 

 

Parents who would like their 
child/children to attend Foundation 
grade at Kurunjang Primary School in 
2018 are invited to enrol their children at 

the office.  To be eligible to enrol for Foundation grade in 2018 
your child must turn 5 years of age by 30th April 2018. You must 
provide proof of your child’s age by presenting a birth certificate.  
For students who were born overseas you must present their 
passport and visa details.  Immunisation certificates are also 
required and may be posted to you on request by calling 1800 
653 809. As the immunisation and birth certificates may take a 
little time to arrive, we suggest you get organised early and 
phone for your certificate now. 
 

Please contact the school office on 9743 0633 if you would like 
to arrange a tour of our school. 
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SCHOOL LEAVERS & ENROLMENTS FOR 2018 
 

Any parents who have children that will not be returning to 
Kurunjang Primary School in 2018 are requested to let the 
school know as soon as possible. If you know of families moving 
to our school in 2018, who have not yet been to the school to 
enrol, we would greatly appreciate it if you could ask your friends 
to do so.  We also ask any parents who have not enrolled their 
child in Foundation for 2018, to do so as soon as possible. 
Immediate action on this matter will ensure that we have 
adequate facilities and resources available for the beginning of 
the 2018 school year. 
# ------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
Please fill in and return to the school office as soon as possible: 
 

STUDENTS NOT ATTENDING IN 2018 
 
I would like to notify Kurunjang P.S. that my CHILD/REN 
 
NAME/S:_________________________________________ 
 
________________________________________________ 
 
GRADE/S_________________________________________ 
Will not be attending Kurunjang P.S. in 2018 

 
NAME OF SCHOOL ATTENDING IN 2018:  
 
_________________________________________________ 
 
 
Parent/guardian 
Signature:________________________________________ 

 

 

EARN AND LEARN 

RETURNS 
 

The Woolworths Earn and Learn 
program has returned in 2017. From 
Wednesday 26th July until Tuesday 
19th September for every $10 that 
you spend at Woolworths you will 
receive a sticker.  Sticker sheets are 
available at any Woolworths store or 
you can download them from their 

website using the following address 
www.woolworths.com.au/earnandlearn. 
 

Your completed sticker sheet(s) can be dropped into the 
collection box placed in the school office.  In the past this 
program has allowed KPS to increase our hands on Maths 
equipment and games/activities for the students’ to use on wet 
weather time table days. 
 

We are hoping once again to be able to increase the schools 
resources so that all students have an opportunity to use the 
materials and equipment funded under this program to support 
a range of our learning programs for all students. 
 

Each week I will give the school community an update on how 
many stickers we have collected across the school. 
 

I am looking forward to the support of the school community in 
the 2017 Earn and Learn program. 
 

Christine Butcher ~ Earn and Learn Co-ordinator 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

NATIONAL TREE DAY 
 

On Thursday the 
27th July a small 
group of Grade 4 
students, ten in 
fact, helped Mr 
Tila plant some 
shrubs and trees 
in the Indigenous 
Garden for 
National Tree 
Day. 
First, we had to 
put on a pair of 

gloves then Mr Harry Tila showed us how to plant the trees and 
shrubs. We had to dig a hole using a small garden shovel deep 
enough for the plant tube to fit into, then we had to squeeze the 
sides of the tube and carefully pull out the plant. Then we placed 
the plant into the hole and filled it up with dirt making sure the 
plant was level 
with the garden 
bed. Altogether 
we planted about 
twenty trees and 
shrubs. Harry 
was really helpful 
and we would 
like to thank him 
for helping us. 
We had lots of 
FUN. We thought 
tree and shrub 
planting was a BLAST! 
 

The Gardening Crew 
Eva, Oriana, Caitlyn, Tiara, Kye, Zane, Jesse, Jayden, 
Kaydence, Chloe, and Ali. 

 
 

OVERDUE LIBRARY BOOKS 
 

We currently have a large number of overdue 
library books.  Could I please asked all Parents and 
Carers to help their children look for books that 
belong to our school and return them to the library 
ASAP. 

 

Thankyou 
Lynne Notman 
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Wilson Pee Wee Tennis (4 – 7 years) 
MLC Hot Shots (5 – 12 years) 

Junior & Adult Coaching 
(Group & Private Lessons available) 

Squad Training for Elite Juniors 
Mums in Tennis Program 

Professional Racquet Restringing 
Ask us about NEW Cardio Tennis! 

Phone: Steve Kelly 0409 173 273 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Get energized and in shape for summer 
1 on 1 Personal training also available. 

 All ages and fitness levels, male and female welcome 
                                 Competitive rates 

First assessment free (Mention this ad) 
Get fit have fun in a local and kid friendly environment 

For all your healthy lifestyle and fitness needs 
 


